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NORTH WAGGA 
PUBLIC SCHOOL 

 
Building a Culture of Excellence 

: 6921 3533      : 54 Hampden Ave, North Wagga Wagga 
: www.northwagga-p.schools.nsw.edu.au   : northwagga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

     

 
 

 
 

What’s on at NWPS… 
 
 

 Tuesday 5th December WWHS Orientation Day for Year 7 
 Wednesday 6th December Presentation Night – 6pm @ WWHS in Jock Currie Hall 
 Thursday 7th December P&C Meeting & P&C Xmas Party Night – Palm & Pawn 
 Wednesday  13th December Year 6 Farewell 
 Thursday 14th December School Reports 
 Friday 15th December LAST DAY of Term 4 
 Tuesday 30th January  FIRST DAY of Term 1 – K to Year 6 Commence 
 Thursday 1st February Swimming Carnival 

http://www.northwagga-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:northwagga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

If you’re someone from our school community who has helped our 
students in anyway over the past year, we are greatly looking forward to 
sharing a cuppa with you on Thursday at our Helpers’ Morning Tea.   If 
you’ve helped in the classroom, canteen, at sporting carnivals, with our 
gardens, as a P & C representative, with fundraising, special projects, 
excursions, library or in some other fashion we would love to thank you 
for all your assistance.  We look forward to seeing you at recess on 
Thursday in our school hall. 
 
Our media coverage associated with the students’ participation in School 
Spec has been incredible.  We had some extremely tired, but exhilarated 

students and teachers back at school yesterday.  School Spec will air on our televisions on the evening of the 16th of 
December,   which is great, but comes after our students have finished school for 
the year (so we won’t get the chance to relive all the euphoria as a school 
community).  Either way, we are very proud of everyone’s efforts that helped get 
our dancers there, as well as the amazing support and supervision that Mrs 
Standley and Mrs Hilton provided over many months and around the clock last 
week.  Well done everyone! 
 
It was a great privilege to accompany six of our students to last week’s Annual 
Proud and Deadly Awards.  Congratulations to Kevin, Mia, Martha, Jordyn, 
Indiana and Mayah who received awards over two categories: Academic 
Achievement and Citizenship. 
 
Have a great week, 
 
Mrs Crocker  
Principal   
 
 
SCHOOL SPECTACULAR! 
Last week our very talented dance group performed at School Spectacular at Qudos Bank Arena at Olympic Park in 
Sydney. It is the 34th year since School Spectacular began and involvement from regional kids has come a long way from 
just being ‘props’. 
 
It was the most amazing experience! It was more than just the performing, the girls made their way around Sydney, 
interacted with students from all over NSW, were flexible when schedules were changed at a moment’s notice, endured 
VERY long days and worked brilliantly as a team. I have no doubt that they are more confident, resourceful and resilient 
because of their involvement. 
 
The process to be included in Spec has been a long one. We sent an audition video to the selection panel at the 
beginning of March this year. I can honestly say we would not have been successful if it hadn’t been for Mrs Kathryn 
Fisher. She choreographed our ‘Caught in the Middle’ item, which we used for our audition but we also used it to 
audition for the Riverina Dance Festival and then gained selection into the State Dance Festival! She then spent 
countless hours rehearsing with us … we can’t thank her enough! 
 
We would also like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs Orban for making our delicious home cooked meals and driving 
the fundraising efforts; Mrs Nixon and Mrs Hann for getting behind our fundraising efforts and all the items donated; 
the Philpott Family for their donation; Radio Rentals (Mr Hann) for the generous donation of prizes; to our amazing 
school community for supporting our fundraising events; the parents of the students in the dance group for getting 
them to and from rehearsals and making the trek to Sydney to watch, your support is greatly appreciated. 
It has been the most rewarding experience for the students, and the look of sheer delight while they were performing 
made all the organising worthwhile. It truly was SPECTACULAR! 
 
Trudy Standley & Atlanta Hilton 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

YEAR 6 to Year 7 2018 – WAGGA WAGGA HIGH SCHOOL 
Next Tuesday, 5th December students attending high school at Wagga Wagga High next year have been invited to 
participate in an Orientation Day. Students will be introduced to teachers for next year and given a little taste of what life 
might be like at High School, through participation in taster lessons. Information will be sent home with all students 
currently enrolled to attend Wagga Wagga High School. Parents are reminded that they will be responsible for dropping 
students off and picking them up on this day. Good luck, to all our future Year 7 students we hope you have a fantastic 
day.                                                                                                                                                                    Mrs Diaz and Mr Motton  
 

K-MART WISHING TREE and SRC 
On the 7th of December, our current SRC will be accompanied by Mrs Richardson to K-Mart for our annual toy purchases towards 
the Wishing Tree Appeal.  A permission note will be sent home tomorrow.   
 
Our involvement each year is a wonderful event on our SRC’s calendar.  The ability to give so generously to an appeal that 
passes on our gifts to people who need them the most is a wonderful “giving experience” that enriches our school community.  
Well done to our SRC for their enthusiasm around getting involved. 
 
RED CROSS PILLOW CASE PROJECT 
Our friends from Red Cross continued their work with our Stage 2 students last week.  The work was based around a disaster resilience 
education program designed to help build student knowledge and capacity in disaster preparedness.  Our students greatly enjoyed 
the learning. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
               

 
CANTEEN ROSTER 
 

Wednesday 29th November      Natasha Smart      
Friday 1ST December                  Carol Mulley, Jason Davis, HELP NEEDED (12-2PM) 
Monday 4th December        Sheree Scott  
 
To help with the organisation of the roster for next year, could you please contact Jane Chobdzynski on 0409 926 836 to 
let her know of your availability. As we will be losing some of our regulars due to children moving on to high school and 
families relocating, extra volunteers will be needed so please consider helping if you can. Imagine the smile on your 
child’s face seeing you in the canteen. All help is greatly appreciated. 
 

P & C 
 

 

 
GYMNASTICS   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

P & C MEETING AND XMAS PARTY NIGHT AT THE PALM & PAWN 
THURSDAY 7th December 

There will be a short meeting at 6pm followed by dinner at 6.30pm.  
HOPE TO SEE YOU ALL THERE! 



COMMUNITY NEWS 
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